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Welcome to the Newsletter of the Seton Hall Faculty Senate!
 

Below are some highlights of the work of the Faculty Senate during the first two months of the fall semester. Meeting minutes, detailed committee reports, and agendas of upcoming meetings are available on the Senate website at http://academic.shu.edu/senate/
Faculty Convocation took place on September 16th. The President and Provost laid out their plans for the upcoming year, and the Senate, through its Chair, did the same. The address of the Chair of the Senate can be found online at the address http://academic.shu.edu/senate/Important_Documents.htm.
Highlights of the Most Recent Faculty Senate Meetings
Two Faculty Senate meetings were held this semester; they took place on Friday, September 9th and Friday, October 4th. 
At the October meeting, the Faculty Senate approved the second reading of the 3+3 course load provisions to the Faculty Guide.  A historic modification to the Guide, it formalizes the teaching load for full-time faculty at eighteen credit hours per academic year.  The Provost has officially accepted this modification to the Guide.  Provost Robinson's approval marks the culmination of approximately ten years of work on this issue by the Senate.
The Faculty Senate has endorsed the creation of the Graduate Policy Advisory Board and elected Dr. Ben Beitin (CEHS) as the Senate representative to that board.  Each college is in the process of electing their representative to serve on this board.  The Graduate Policy Advisory Board will meet monthly during the academic year and advise the Provost on all non-curricular matters of policy and practice of graduate education at Seton Hall. The structure and scope of the Board is still being discussed with the Provost's Office.
Resolutions Passed at the Senate Meetings
 

The following resolutions were passed at this semester’s Faculty Senate meetings:
1.      From the Executive Committee: Resolution on the 3+3 course load changes to the Faculty Guide.
2.      From the Graduate Studies Committee: Resolution on Senate representation to the Graduate Policy Advisory Board.
3.      From the Core Curriculum Committee: (a) Resolution on the number of required proficiency-infused courses: that it will remain at ten;  (b) Resolution on transfer students: they are to be exempt from the proficiency requirement for the 2011-12 academic year; (c) Resolution to reconstitute the Senate Core Curriculum Committee as a regular Senate standing committee, with an all-faculty membership.  New members are invited to join, although the majority of the committee (in keeping with the by-laws) should be senators.  A chair is to be elected at the first meeting.  

4.      Resolution on commencement speakers: That future commencement speakers are to be chosen with consideration to SHU's mission as an educational institution and Catholic identity.
 

Message from the Executive Committee
The Executive Committee of the Senate would like to thank Provost Robinson for approving the course load changes.
The Faculty Senate worked actively with the administration to minimize the impact of health care cost increases for 2012.  The administration and employees will share equally the increased cost of health care for next year.  Faculty members choosing the Open Access Plan will see a substantial increase to their monthly premium starting January 1, 2012; the Point of Service Plan will see a smaller increase.
Highlights from the Committees
The Compensation and Welfare Committee remains active in discussing minimum salaries by rank.  The Senate has approved an approach for a future salary study to compare our salaries with peer institutions, and the Compensation Committee will begin conversations with the Provost’s Office in the next few weeks.  The Benefits Advisory Committee, a faculty and employee advisory group, will be conducting a faculty survey to request opinions on future health benefit packages.
The Faculty Guide and Bylaws Committee has a full agenda.  It is currently working on a proposal for a Clinical Faculty Appointment in the College of Nursing, as well as a proposal for improved contracts for tenure-track faculty. The committee is also beginning a close reading of the entire Guide and composing a list of areas that need updating.
The Program Review Committee has agreed to update its guidelines to require departments/programs to submit the results of the Provost-mandated assessment with the self-study. 

Reminders
All Senate meetings, normally held in the Beck Rooms of Walsh Library, are open to all.  We invite you to attend and, if you’d like, to participate actively.
Please also take a look at the different committees at http://academic.shu.edu/senate/Senate_Committees_11-12.htm and contact the committee chair to see how you might volunteer for one of these and gain valuable and interesting service experience.
The next Senate meeting is scheduled for Friday, November 4th at 1:00 pm.  The meeting will be held in the Theatre-in-the-Round. 

We welcome any questions or comments for the Faculty Senate; please feel free to contact us at senate@shu.edu
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